DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY
COMMANDANT, FOURTH NAVAL DISTRICT )

PHILADELPHIA, PA. 10112
07
1 November 1977

Mr. Alfred Mills

1 Roland Street COLLECTION
AY BARKER COLLEC

Holyhead, Gwynedd %ﬁansauau-m RRISON PUBLIC LIBRARY

North Wales, Great Britain CLARKSBURG, WV 26301

Dear Mr. Mills,

This 1s in response to your letter of October 23, 1977
regarding UFO0's and psychic phenomena.

2 This office does not have any files on UFO sightings or
alleged visits from outer space. Officials at Edwards Air
Force Base in California have advised me to refer you to
the National Archives in Washington, D.C. for information
regarding UFO's in 1954, specifically requesting informa-
tion on "Operation Bluebook "

The questions surrocunding the so-called "Philadelphia
Experiment™ arise from quite routine research which occur-
red during World War XI at the Philadelphia Naval Shipyard.
Unti]l recently, we believed that the foundation for the
apocryphal stories arose from degaussing experiments which,
although they had no effect on humans, can cause a ship to
become "invisible" to magnetic mines. A private researcher
has revealed that a more likely genesis of the stories
about levitation, teleportation and bizarre effects on
human crewmembers arose from experiments with the generating
plant of a destroyer escort, USS TIMMERMAN. This ship was
part of an experiment to test the effects of a small, high
frequency generator providing 1,000 cycles per second in~-
stead of the standard 400 hz. However, the higher fre-
quency generator produced corona discharges, sparking and -
other phenomena often found at high frequency power plants.
The ship was never teleported, nor did any of the crew
suffer lasting effects from the experiment,

If you are still curious about this matter, you might
want to write to Mr, James Wolfe, 15 "E" Street N.W.,
Washington, D. €. 20001. Mr. Wolfe has probed into some

of the mysteries of the "Philadelphia Experiment,” and his
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research has provided some of the information in the fore-
going paragraph. You might also desire to write to the
Office of Naval Research, Wwashington, D. C. 20350.

Thank you for your interest in the U. S. Navy.
Very sincerely,
(8 Ut
A, E. NORTON

Lieutenant Commander, U.5. Navy
Public Affairs Officer
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GRAY BARKER
BOX 2228 - CLARKSBURG., W. VA. 26301

PHONE: AREA CODE 304 622-4524

June 27, 1980

Mr. A. Mills
N0¢ 1 ROland St.
§01§h§ad. Gwynedd LL65 2AY )
. Wales = Great Britain |
GRAY BARKER COLLECTION
L RKSBURG - HARRUSAR PO
CLARKSBURG, W
Dear Mr. Millss |

Thank you for your promptneés in sending me the photostat.

This letter is to me, most amazing, and I am checking this
out with Bill Moore to see if he agrees withme.,. To my
knowledge hobody in the Navy has ever admitted there was
any kind of experiment. Instead, inquirers have received
form letters calling the hhole thing an "old wives' tale”.

While we could take the letter at face falue and have a pretty
good explanation of the genesis of the entire matter, I think
we should withold judgment in light of the many coverups and
cover stories. This sounds l1ike a good cover story for
something much "nastier”. : '

Kinges regards,
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éray Barker



